
Department of Commerce, University of Kashmir, organized an Induction Programme for the 

students of M.Com 1
st
 Semester (Batch-2023) on 12

th
 September, 2023. Prof. Mohi-U-Din 

Sangmi, Head, Department of Commerce, chaired the event, and all the faculty members of the 

department graced the occasion with their presence. Prof. Mohi-U-Din Sangmi, while welcoming 

the newly admitted students, acquainted them with the departmental work culture, and briefed 

the students about all the facets of the department at length such as the departmental library 

facilities, computer lab facilities, Documentation/Xerox facilities, and availability of girls’ 

common-room, in addition to the cultural and sports activities in the campus. The head 

introduced faculty members to the audience viz: Prof. Khursheed A. Butt, Prof. Nazir A. Nazir, 

Prof. Riyaz A. Rainayee, Prof. Mushtaq A. Bhat, Dr. Parvaiz A. Shah, Er. Kaisar Rasheed, Dr. 

Sartaj Hussain, Dr. Sabiya Mufti, Dr. Khalid A. ChishtiDr. Ishfaq A. Thaku & Dr. Adil A. Bhatt. 

While introducing the faculty members, their complete profile, teaching experience, awards and 

achievements were presented comprehensively. The remarkable alumni (pass out of the 

department) who have achieved heights in the administration, education, business,  trade and 

industry circles were also mentioned by the head.  Moreover, the students were commended to 

follow the rules and regulations of the department as well as of the University in both letter and 

spirit. Special emphasis was laid upon the punctuality, regular classwork and the attendance. He 

also highlighted the genesis of Commerce education in Kashmir in general and in University of 

Kashmir in particular. Prof. Nazir A. Nazir, Dean, School of Business Studies, also addressed the 

gathering and accentuated on the importance of discipline and hard work among the students and 

their participation in the affairs pertaining to the students. Dr. Sabiya Mufti, Academic 

Counselor, accustomed the students with Choice Based Credit System (CBCS) Scheme, and Dr. 

Parvaiz A. Shah anchored the event and also presented the vote of thanks.  


